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Submitted by Brianna Devenny, President, and Nicole Trauffer, Vice President

      The Firebirds would like to nominate Mr. Gary Bonner to receive the Duel Master Volunteer Award.  Mr. Bonner has been a mentor to the Firebirds since the team’s inception, ten years ago, mentoring a total of over fifty girls.  Mr. Bonner initially joined the Firebirds because his daughter was a member of the team. However, the combination of his enthusiasm for imparting his knowledge to others and his love for the Firebirds, has kept him a prominent figure on the Firebirds team nine years after his daughter’s graduation.

      During the build season, Mr. Bonner devotes the majority of his time and effort to the team. He often has to give up time that he could be spending with his wife to work in the shop with us, but he always includes her in team events, making it a family affair. Sometimes he even takes vacation time from work to help the girls build the robot.  Mr. Bonner has been known to pull all-nighters the night before shipping to help the girls ensure that the robot is in the best possible condition prior to shipping.  He has shown the girls how to write and edit copious pages of code, constantly encouraging girls to learn more about programming.  His gentle and cheerful attitude makes him easy to learn from and approach with questions.

      Always full of complex and wonderful ideas, Mr. Bonner never ceases to amaze not only the girls on the team, but also the other mentors.  He is a firm believer in the ideas that seem so crazy they just might work, and spends countless hours working to make these ideas work. Mr. Bonner’s innovative ideas have helped to lead the Firebirds to victory, and proven that any feat can be accomplished with knowledge and hard work.

      Mr. Bonner is an excellent team mentor.  His easy-going style invites even the newest girls on the team to feel comfortable asking questions and getting involved.  Mr. Bonner knows that engineering and mechanical skills do not necessarily come easy to many girls and he devotes himself to making this information understandable and comfortable at a basic level.  Mr. Bonner also works off-season with the team by conducting technical seminars.  For example, Mr. Bonner is leading a training session on motors and speed controllers in October.

      With energy that lights up any room he walks into, Mr. Bonner inspires the Firebirds to become passionate about engineering and technology.  He is constantly joking with the girls on the team, making the work atmosphere fun. Never pushy, Mr. Bonner encourages girls to take on new challenges and in different areas on the team. He has inspired girls to join and be active in robotics by giving them new tasks and teaching them to use different tools.

      A source of encouragement, inspiration, motivation, innovation, passion, drive, and cheer, Mr. Bonner is the perfect mentor for the Master Volunteer Award.

      Thank you for your consideration. 

